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ICC to Hear Progress on Statewide Smart Grid Collaborative

The Illinois Commerce Commission will conduct a joint meeting of its Electric Policy and Telecommunications Policy Committees on Tuesday, April 6 in Chicago at 2 p.m. to review presentations from expert stakeholders regarding the progress of the Illinois Statewide Smart Grid Collaborative (ISSGC).
In December of 2008, the ICC ordered the two largest utilities in Illinois, ComEd and Ameren, to form a collaborative to investigate issues surrounding a smart grid.  The resulting ISSGC has engaged a wide range of stakeholders including utilities, consumer advocates, government officials and other key policy makers to consider smart grid issues. The group will report its final recommendations to the ICC this October. Aside from its regulatory function and consumer protection role, the ICC is a guiding force in helping to develop public policy in the areas it oversees.
The U.S. Department of Energy (DOE) describes a smart grid as an automated, widely distributed energy delivery network that is characterized by a two-way flow of electricity and information, and enhanced monitoring. According to the DOE, Smart Grid incorporates the benefits of advanced communications and information technologies to deliver real-time information and enable the near-instantaneous balance of supply and demand on the electrical grid. It would also integrate advanced functions into the nation's electric grid to enhance reliability, efficiency, and security, and would also contribute to the climate change strategic goal of reducing carbon emissions. 
The Commission has scheduled a broad range of speakers to engage in panel discussion of policy issues the ISSGC has discussed including the technical characteristics and requirements of a smart grid, consumer issues and a cost-benefit analysis. 

The meeting will include presentations from EnerNex, the company hired as the facilitator of the ISSGC; Staff of the Illinois Commerce Commission; Commonwealth Edison; Ameren Illinois Utilities; Citizens Utility Board (CUB); City of Chicago; Illinois Attorney General; AARP; Illinois Competitive Energy Association; Illinois Industrial Energy Consumers; AT&T; and IBEW Local 15 & System Council U-05.

The electric industry is poised to make the transformation from a centralized, producer-controlled network to one that is less centralized and more consumer-interactive. The move to a smarter grid has the potential to change the industry’s entire business model and its relationship with all stakeholders, involving and affecting utilities, regulators, energy service providers, technology and automation vendors and all consumers of electric power.
The special open meeting will be in the Commission’s main hearing room, on the eighth floor of the Michael Bilandic Building, 160 N. LaSalle St. in Chicago.
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